
SAINT MARGARET MARY PARISH 
 

845 HIGH STREET, P.O. BOX 386 
WESTWOOD, MA  02090 

OFFICE  781-326-1071 FAX  781-329-1879 
www.saintmmparish.org   info@saintmmparish.org 

 
Pastor: 

Rev. Stephen J. Linehan - Ext. 103 
 

Deacon:  Rev. Mr. Joseph E. Holderried 
 

Director of Faith Formation 
 For Children & Youth: 
Karlene Duffy - Ext. 101 

 

Religious Education  
Administrative Assistant: 

Denise Raftery - Ext. 102 
 

Director of music and liturgy:   
Mark Nemeskal - Ext. 111 

 

Pastoral Associate: 
Helen Rombalski - Ext. 107 

 

Parish Administrative Assistant: 
Jacqueline Kerr - Ext. 100  

 

Office Hours:  
Monday - Friday 9:00 AM - 5:00 PM 

__ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __  
 

Mass Schedule:  
September 11, 2016 thru June 30, 2017 

 

  Saturday:          4:30 PM 
  Sunday:             8:30 AM & 11:00 AM 

 

Weekdays:     9:00 AM   
Monday, Thursday & Friday 

 

Liturgy of the Hours: Morning Prayer 
Tuesday & Saturday  9:00 AM   

 

Confessions:   
Saturday  3:45 - 4:15 PM 

 

Baptisms: Second Sunday of the month  
at 1:00 PM. Contact the office.  

 

Pastoral Care of the Sick:  Contact the 
office for a visit to the homebound/sick. 

 

Marriage:  Please contact us at least six 
months  in advance. 

 24TH  SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME    SEPTEMBER 11, 2016 



HEART OF ST. PADRE PIO IS COMING TO BOSTON 
 

The Capuchin Friars who run the Shrine of St. Padre Pio have offered to come to Boston with the heart of Padre 
Pio for his feast day this year. This is the first time any major relic of Padre Pio has left Italy.   
 

The relic will be in Boston from September 21st – 23rd 
 

Schedule released by the Archdiocese of Boston, the locations where the public may view the relic are: 
 

Wednesday, September 21st 
 

 9:00 AM – 5:00 PM at Immaculate Conception, Lowell.  Veneration will be held throughout the day with Mass 
at noon. 
 

 7:00 PM — Midnight at St. Leonard’s Church, North End of Boston.  Mass will be celebrated at 7:00 PM,  
followed by veneration until midnight.  
 

Thursday, September 22nd 
 

 9:00 AM – 5:00 PM at the Archdiocese of Boston Pastoral Center, Braintree.  Veneration will be held through-
out the day with Mass at noon.  
 

 7:00 PM – Midnight at The Cathedral of the Holy Cross, Boston.  Spanish Mass will be celebrated at 7:00 PM, 
followed by veneration until midnight.  
 

Friday, September 23rd  (The Feast of St. Padre Pio) 
 

 9:00 AM – Midnight at the Cathedral of the Holy Cross, Boston. Mass will be celebrated at 9:00 AM,  
followed by veneration throughout the day.  Cardinal O’Malley will also celebrate Mass at 7:00 PM, followed by  
veneration until midnight.  

 

CAPITAL CAMPAIGN - Updated 
 

$660,870 has been collected as of September 9, 2016  |  194 Donors have pledged $838,205  
Projected cost of our church Accessibility Project is $1.1M 

 

EXTRAORDINARY EXPENSE - Patrons welcomed! 
 

New Altar Cloths and Chasuble   -   Cost: $5,000   

Required update of computer control system for Church HVAC   -   Cost:  $10,000 

AUGUST OFFERTORY 
 

Offertory for Month of August $22,850  

Budgeted Offertory for August $25,650  

Surplus/(Shortfall): ($2,800) 

 

CYO Basketball 
 

The St. Margaret Mary CYO Basketball Program is preparing for the upcoming season and is accepting basketball  
registrations.  Eligibility requires players must live within the boundaries of St. Margaret Mary parish or must be registered parishioners 
of St. Margaret Mary parish.  Anyone interested in playing this season can obtain a registration form on line at the Saint Margaret 
Mary Parish web site http://www.saintmmparish.org/click on Ministries and then on CYO Basketball. Please mail registrations to the 
address on the form.   

  

CYO basketball has six divisions. Boys: 5th & 6th grades, 7th & 8th grades, 9th & 10th grades and 11th & 12th grades.  Girls: 5th & 6th 
grades, 7th & 8th grades and 9 thru 12th grades. Additional information regarding CYO Basketball can be found on the St.  
Margaret Mary parish web site.  Any questions, please email Ken Foscaldo, Parish Athletic Director: kenfos4766@gmail.com.  
Practices will begin the first week of November and the games will be played on weekends from December thru February.   
All registrations must be submitted prior to October 15.   
 

Anyone interested in volunteering to coach in the program, please contact Ken Foscaldo (kenfos4766@gmail.com)  

http://www.saintmmparish.org/


 Dear Parishioners, 
 

Across the United States this 
Sunday we observe Catechetical 
Sunday.  On this Sunday we 

recognize, salute and commission 
those who will help pass on the 
teachings and traditions of our 

Catholic faith.  I am very grateful of those who step 
up to do this important work. Thank you, thank you, 
thank you.  In our parish we have scores and scores 
of people who volunteer to teach our young people.  

The official name we give them is catechists…  the 
word might be more familiar than you think. Many 
Catholics have used the word "catechism" for years, 

and they know it has something to do with a 
collection of the Church's teachings. The root word, 
"catechesis," is from a Greek word meaning "to echo, 

or resound." Catechesis is the act of resounding or 
bringing the Church's teachings to the world. A 
catechist teaches in the name of the Church. 

 
We commission our catechists today.  This is a 
wonderful opportunity for all of us to reflect on the 

role we play by virtue of Baptism in handing on the 
faith and being a witness to the Gospel. This Sunday 
we rededicate ourselves to the responsibility of 

building up our community of faith.  Ideally we should 
have started classes next week… but… because of 
the renovation we are now scheduled to start the 

week of October 16.  This little change is just part of 
our journey to improve all the spaces our church to 
help all of us grow together!  So, we nonetheless 

mark this day as a day of commissioning and 
rededication for all of us.  In a few weeks our 
catechists will meet with Karlene Duffy, our Director 

of Religious Education (DRE) to unroll our plan for the 
year.  I, as your Pastor and Chief Catechist for all 
parishioners, will be there to help and encourage.   

 
We will pray today for all our students, the catechists 
and parents and guardians.  We need each other.  
We need the Lord!  AMEN?  Amen! 

 
I have asked to meet with all the parents and 
guardians of all those registered in our religious 

education program.  I will do this next Sunday and 
Monday night, September 25 and 26.  Details are in 
this bulletin.  I am reaching out particularly to parents 

to help them to do their job as moms and dads in 
teaching their children in the ways of faith.  Those  

meetings are sort of like PTA nights… I think they 

used to call them that…  Parents and teachers get 
together to talk about how children are doing in 
school…  Well, I’ll be the only teacher so to speak…  

But you know what I mean!  Our children need a lot 
of encouragement…  Parents too need a lot of  
encouragement.   

 
A recent review of our parish records showed that 
we need to keep a better account of how many  

people comprise our parish, where they live, their 
phone numbers, emails and all kinds of data.  It 
takes a lot of work to get the data right, get it  

 entered and keep it correct.  I want very much to do 
that with our religious education families but also 
with everyone.  I mention that in this week’s letter 
as it is a time when we focus on a major part of par-

ish life… passing on the teachings and traditions of 
our Catholic faith. 
 

Many months ago as 2016 began, I wrote of how I 
set a personal goal of having at least 365 sit-down 
conversations with people — parishioners.   

Conversations that matter… and not just chit-chat…  
I have seen so many people in so many settings.  I 
feel blessed that people are so willing to share their 

journey with me.  I’m only up to…  well let’s just say 
I’m behind a little… I need to catch up!   Please 
know that was not a resolution but a commitment.  

It was a commitment to talk and listen about the im-
portant things in life…  Those things include  
especially the growing in our Catholic faith…  I hope 

in meeting with all the religious education parents it 
will generate even more conversations in faith… 
 

So, as our catechists are blessed this day and all of 
us refocus on our need to witness to the faith and as 
I prepare to meet and share concerns with parents, 

we grow in our faith together!  It is our hope that 
our Catholic faith will echo and resound across that 
land… the nation… our families and our lives! 

 
Please remember to support the Clergy Health and 
Retirement Fund that we take up this weekend.  I’m 

very grateful for a special donor who sponsored a 
table at the Celebration of the Priesthood Dinner this 
coming Thursday evening!   
 

God bless you and stay strong! 
 
Fr. Linehan 
  

THE  PASTORS PAGE 
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On-line Banking - Did you know? 
 

If you pay some of your bills on -line, did you 

know you could include St. Margaret Mary as 

one of your payees? If you did, your bank would 

mail your contribution to St. Margaret Maryõs 

on a regular weekly, monthly or quarterly  

basis.  A number of our parishioners use this 

service!   Thank you for your consideration and 

generous giving to keep our Parish running!  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

35th Annual Lawn Party 
 to benefit Seminarians 

 

Pope St. John XXIII National Seminary in  
Weston is hosting its 35th Annual Lawn Party  
on Wednesday, September 28th, at 6:00pm  
on the grounds of the seminary. This premiere  
fundraising event is hosted this year by Bishop  
Robert Reed. The evening will include a  
reception and dinner with music. Located on 
Route 30 in Weston, the seminary prepares  
second career candidates, men over the age  
of thirty, for priesthood. 
 
The proceeds from the Lawn Party help to keep 
tuition costs affordable.  For ticket  
information, please call the Pope St. John XXIII 
Development Office at 781-899-5500, or visit 
their website  www.psjs.edu/lawn-party.  You can 
make a difference and encourage the  
vocations of these men through your support of 
the Lawn Party. 
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3ÕÎÄÁÙȟ 3ÅÐÔÅÍÂÅÒ ςυ  ȿ  φȡσπÐÍ 
/2 

-ÏÎÄÁÙȟ 3ÅÐÔÅÍÂÅÒ ςφ  ȿ  χÐÍ 
 

ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ,Ï×ÅÒ #ÈÕÒÃÈ 
 

!,, ÐÁÒÅÎÔÓ ×ÈÏ ÈÁÖÅ Á ÃÈÉÌÄ Ⱦ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ  

2ÅÌÉÇÉÏÕÓ %ÄÕÃÁÔÉÏÎ ÐÒÏÇÒÁÍ ÁÔ 3ÔȢ -ÁÒÇÁÒÅÔ -ÁÒÙ  

0ÁÒÉÓÈ ÁÒÅ ÒÅÑÕÉÒÅÄ ÔÏ ÁÔÔÅÎÄ ÁÎ ÉÍÐÏÒÔÁÎÔ  

ÁÎÄ ÉÎÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÖÅ ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇ ÂÅÆÏÒÅ ÔÈÅ ÓÔÁÒÔ ÏÆ  

2ÅÌÉÇÉÏÕÓ %ÄÕÃÁÔÉÏÎ ÃÌÁÓÓÅÓȢ  

0ÁÒÔÉÃÉÐÁÔÉÏÎ ÉÎ ÏÎÌÙ ÏÎÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÓÅÓÓÉÏÎÓ  

ÏÆÆÅÒÅÄ ÉÓ ÒÅÑÕÉÒÅÄȢ   

0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÃÏÎÔÁÃÔ +ÁÒÌÅÎÅ ÏÒ $ÅÎÉÓÅ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ 2ÅÌÉÇÉÏÕÓ  

%ÄÕÃÁÔÉÏÎ /ÆПÉÃÅ ×ÉÔÈ ÁÎÙ ÑÕÅÓÔÉÏÎÓȡ  χψρ-σςφ-ρπχρ 

 

Saint Margaret Mary Parish  
Choir News 

 

The Adult Choir of Saint Margaret Mary parish  

welcomes new members of any voice part to join us in this 

important ministry. We seek to assist each other in the full 

and active participation of the Holy Mass each week in the 

singing of hymns, psalms and inspired works of composers 

from Bach to Mozart to Taize to the many current compos-

ers who are actively contributing their work to the sacred 

Liturgy. 

 

Rehearsals take place on Thursday nights from 7:00-8:30 

PM in the sanctuary; and on Sundays at 10:00 AM prior to 

the 11:00 Mass. 

 

The Childrenõs and Junior Choirs  

Rehearsals for children from Grades 3-12 take place Thurs-

days  from 6:00ð6:45  PM in the Sanctuary. 

 

Please feel free to contact me by phone, 781-367-0249, or 
e-mail at nemeskal@verizon.net for more information in 
either ensemble here at Saint Margaret Mary. 

 

Update from the Social Justice Committee 
Please participate in the collection of School Supplies  

for the Mission Elementary School in Roxbury  
September 17 and 18 

 
Please remember that buying school supplies can add undue 
burden to families already paying tuition and who have limited 
disposable income.   
 

This is the last weekend that we are collecting school  
supplies for the Mission Elementary School.  

 

Please bring Copy Paper, Bottles of Hand Sanitizer, and 
Clorox/Lysol Wipes as well as student supplies such as  
pencils, pens, lined writing paper, colored pencils, crayons, 
glue sticks, construction paper, and leave them in the boxes at 
the church entry. We will deliver them to the school the following 
week. 
 

We truly appreciate your generosity in supporting this  
charitable effort this season. 

Any questions or desire to participate in any of the  
Social Justice Committee drives   

please contact Cindy Senerchia csenerchia@verizon.net 

http://www.psjs.edu/lawn-party
mailto:nemeskal@verizon.net
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RESPECT FOR LIFE MASS 

 
Sunday, October 2, 2016 - 11:30 AM 

 
Most Rev. Walter J. Edyvean, 
 Auxiliary Bishop Emeritus 

 
St. Patrick Church 

44 East Central Street (Route 135) 
Natick, MA 

 
(Light reception to follow) 

 
In the spirit of the Year of Mercy those attending 
are welcome to donate a warm fall or winter  
outfit (Newborn to 0 ï 3 month). 
 

Kindly R.S.V.P. to the Pro-Life Office 
 (508) 651-1900 or for information call  
Mary Jo Hood (781) 329-0993 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS! 

Important dates for  

St. Margaret Mary Parish Faith Formation  

for Children & Youth 

Classes are NOW *scheduled* to begin  

Sunday, October 16, 2016  
(*subject to change: based upon  

renovation schedule*) 
 

Catechetical Sunday is September 18, 2016 

Catechists, co-catechists and other volunteers  

will be blessed and “sent forth”  
at all Masses the weekend of September 18th 

 

First Penance retreat:  December 4 @ 12:30 pm  

First Penance:  December 10 @ 11am 

First Communion retreat:   May 7 @ 12:30 pm 

First Communion: Saturday, May 13 (10am & 1pm) 

May Procession/Second Communion/reception:  

May 14 @ 11 am 
 

Confirmation:  May 21 @ 2 pm 

 

The 2016-2017 Faith Formation Calendar  

is available on our parish website. 

JESUS IN BOSTON 
A Monthly Catholic Gathering for Young Adults 

October 7th ï 7:30 PM 
 St. Leonardôs Parish, North End 

 
November 4th ï 7:30 PM 

St Leonardôs Parish, North End 
 

December 2nd ï 7:00 PM 
*Special Event:  Advent LIFT Worship 
Cathedral of the Holy Cross, Boston 

 
December 31st 

*Special Event:  New Yearôs Eve Prayer Vigil 
Location TBD 

For more information contact Mike Drahos: 
mdrahos@rcab.org or 617-746-5751 
www.facebook.com/BostonCatholic 

Monday Night Rosary 
 

Join us as we pray for families and for peace in our 
hearts and our homes Monday evenings at 8:10pm 
 in the church. You need not know how to pray  
the Rosary.  We provide Rosary beads and Rosary 
prayer guides. Bring your prayer intentions...and  
invite a friend.  All are welcome!  
 

According to St. Louis de Montfort:  
 

When the Holy Rosary is said well, it gives Jesus and 
Mary more glory and is more meritorious than any 
other prayer. 

The Daughters of St. Paul invite you to: 
 

The Joy of Catholic Living 
 

A four-part series which will help you deepen and 
share your Catholic Faith.  All Sessions begin at 7pm. 
 

Thursday, September 22 - The Prodigal You Love: How 
to invite loved ones back to the Church 
 

Thursday, September 29 - Finding Your Way in the 
Dark: What the angels have to teach us 
 

Thursday, October 6 - The Rosary: The way to peace 
in troubled times 
 

Thursday, October 13 - Sister Julia’s Best Catholic 
Books: How I read my way to deeper faith 
 

LOCATION: Pauline Books & Media Center  
  885 Providence Highway 
  Dedham, MA  02026 
TIME : 7:00 pm 
 

For more information call: 781-326-5385 

mailto:mdrahos@rcab.org
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COME TO THE WATERS OF HEALING 

One Day Retreat for Hope & Healing After Abortion 

Fall 2016 Dates: 
 

§Saturday, September 24th 

§Saturday, November 12th 

§Saturday, December 3rd 
9:00 AM ï 5:00 PM 

 

This one-day retreat is designed to help women  

hurting from past abortions experience the personal 
love of Christ and find hope for healing.  It will offer a 
loving and confidential environment. 

 
[ hear stories of post-abortion healing 
[ share Scriptural encounters with Christôs healing love 

[ spend quiet time in prayer before God 
[ receive Sacramental Reconciliation (Confession) and 

the great gift of Christ in the Eucharist 
 

Sponsored by the Project Rachel Ministry-
Archdiocese of Boston 

 

Location is confidential.  
Requested donation of $10 to cover lunch cost. 

Pre-registration is required. Limited to 10 participants. 
For more information, contact 

Project Rachel at (508) 651-3100 or email 
help@projectrachelboston.com 

ADULT FAITH FORMATION IS BACK! 

AT PRAYER WITH MARY 
 

7 Week Session 
 

Starting the week of October 3rd 
 

Faith sharing can be defined as being aware of a  
moment of grace when God touched your life and 

sharing it with others.  Faith sharing is done in a 
prayerful and reflective environment. Faith sharing 
groups are a wonderful way to build community and 

deepen your relationship with God.  The theme of the 
upcoming program is At Prayer With Mary. 
 

Each small group has a facilitator and each participant 
is given a book with readings and reflection questions.   

The groups will meet for a period of seven weeks  
beginning the week of October 3rd. 
 

Please fill out the registration form below and drop in 
the collection basket, in the mail box next to our parish 
office entrance or send back through regular snail 

mail. 
 

For further information or to sign-up over the phone, 
please contact Helen at 781-326-1071 ext. 107 or 
email at h.rombalski@saintmmparish.org. 

 
God is waiting for you, with open arms! 

 

Sign-Up Sheet 
Faith Sharing Group ï At Prayer with Mary 

 

NAME:  _________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
ADDRESS:  _____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
CELL PHONE:  ______________________________   HOME TELEPHONE:  _________________________  
 
E-MAIL:  __________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Please indicate first (1) and second (2) choice of the day and time you prefer: 
 

_____  Tuesday Morning (10am – 11:30am)    _____ Tuesday Evening (7pm – 8:30pm) 
 

_____  Wednesday Morning (10am – 11:30am)  _____ Wednesday Afternoon (1:00pm – 2:30pm) 
 

_____  Thursday  Evening (7pm - 8:30pm) 
 

Comments___________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

PLEASE drop in collection basket or mail to Saint Margaret Mary Parish, PO Box 386, Westwood, MA  02090 
or call Helen at 781-326-1071  or e-mail:  h.rombalski@saintmmparish.org 

 



Liturgies for the Week  
 

Sept.  17 Saturday  9:00 AM Morning Prayer/LoH 
   4:30 PM Dennis MacDonald 
 

Sept.  18 Sunday  8:30 AM Mark A. Breen 
  11:00 AM Rosemary McCoy 
 

Sept.  19 Monday  9:00 AM Jean Giniewicz 
 

Sept.  20 Tuesday  9:00 AM Morning Prayer/LoH 
 

Sept.  22 Thursday  9:00 AM Charles & Steven Asbrand 
 

Sept.  23 Friday  9:00 AM Dorothy Pitt 
 

Sept.  24 Saturday  9:00 AM Morning Prayer/LoH 
   4:30 PM Edwin Trask, Jr. 
 

Sept.  25 Sunday  8:30 AM Claire McCarthy 
  11:00 AM Robert S. Casto 

Ministersõ Schedule for September 24th & 25th 
 

Saturday, September 24h 4:30 PM  
 

Priest Fr. Clifford 
 

Lector John Pritchard 
 

Eucharistic Ministers  Pat Payne, Dick Toland & 
 Bill Reissfelder 
 

Principals Mark DeLorey & Trish MacDonald 
 

Special Bob Hanley  
 

Altar Servers Ann Joyce & Will Cummings 
 ** 2 Altar Servers Needed ** 
 

Sunday, September  25th 8:30 AM 
 

Priest Fr. Linehan 
 

Lector Christine Grudsinkas 
 

Eucharistic Ministers Deacon Holderried, Paula McCoy & 
 Gail Ronan 
 

Principals Tom Daly & JB Dowd 
 

Altar Servers Devin Hunt  
 ** 2 Altar Servers Needed ** 
 
Sunday, September 25th 11:00 AM 
 

Priest Fr. Linehan 
 

Lector Jan Lent 
 

Eucharistic Ministers Mark Donovan, Craig Foscaldo & 
 Rory Laughna 
 

Principals Mary & Reginald Sethna 
 

Altar Servers Jack Foscaldo & Dahlia Leyden 
 ** Altar Server Needed **  

Volunteers Needed! 
 

Please consider teaching, whether you have 
children in the program or not! If you teach, one 
of your children attends free ($100 savings) and 
if you co-teach, one your children attends for 
half price ($50 savings).  *** No more than 2 co-
teachers per class ***Catechist forms are  
available on our website. 

CLERGY HEALTH & RETIREMENT TRUST 

THIS WEEKðSEPTEMBER 16TH & 17TH 
 

This week, there will be a special collection to  

benefit the Clergy Health and Retirement Trust 

which ensures an appropriate level of care and  

quality of life for our 614 Boston priests.  Our priest 

share the good news, perform good works, and 

spread good faith.  Remember the priests who have 

made a difference in your life, and consider honoring 

them with a generous gift to the collection.  Thank 

you in advance for your prayerful support of this  

important collection. 
 

The following are Senior Priests who have served 

faithfully at St. Margaret Mary Parish: 

 Reverend James H. Riley 

 Reverend Gerard L. Dorgan 

 Reverend Monsignor Paul J. McManus 

 Reverend Robert R. Kennedy 
 

Please remember these faithful priests in your  

prayers and when contributing to the Clergy fund.  
 

For more information please visit www.cua.edu. 
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For your convenience and so we may count on your  

generous giving é please sign up for automatic  

weekly donations to the parish offertory via 

www.Parishpay.com. We have over 70 parishioners 

who donate through this program!  Thank you! 

Call or stop by the Parish Office for assistance. 

 

PARISH STAFF E-MAIL ADDRESSES 

Father Linehan ï  s.linehan@saintmmparish.org 

Karlene Duffy ï  k.duffy@saintmmparish.org 

Jacqueline Kerr ï  j.kerr@saintmmparish.org 

Mark Nemeskal ï  nemeskal@verizon.net 

Denise Raftery ï  d.raftery@saintmmparish.org  

Helen Rombalski ï h.rombalski@saintmmparish.org 


